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2. This year, the major effort for much of OSPAR’s work has been in the preparation and finalisation of 
the Intermediate Assessment, published on-line in June 2017.  This has generally been the highest priority 
activity for many of OSPAR’s intersessional groups and thematic Committees. The assessment has had the 
benefit of Euro
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through several side events including those held by its Contracting Parties. The Ocean Conference has 
provided further impetus to region-to-region cooperation, with a commitment to exploration of potential 
cooperation initiated by the secretariats of OSPAR and the Cartagena Convention (Caribbean Environment 
Programme).  

8. Intersectoral cooperation has been highlighted not only by the continuing cooperation between 
OSPAR and the North East Atlantic Fisheries Commission under the collective arrangement, which had its 
third meeting in May 2017, but in the wider context of the Sustainable Ocean Initiative Global Dialogue. 
The Global Dialogue, sponsored by the Convention on Biological Diversity and the Republic of Korea was 
held in Korea in September 2016. The meeting brought together 15 regional seas organisations with 15 
regional fisheries management bodies, with OSPAR-NEAFC cooperation being held up as an exemplar of the 
process to work together on shared objectives.  

9. OSPAR is happy to record that at this year’s Fairbanks Ministerial, the Arctic Council granted 
observership to the Commission. This marks a further step in the evolving relationship and an increased 
engagement with the Arctic Council and its working groups. 

(Sections below relate to Part IX, X and XI of UN Resolution 71/257) 

Biodiversity Committee 

10. 
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15. The Committee is continuing to implement OSPAR’s Marine Litter Regional Action Plan.  As part of 
the Plan, dialogue has been ongoing with the cosmetics industry to follow up on voluntary agreement by 
the members of Cosmetics Europe to phase out the use of microbeads in wash off products by 2020. Given 
the OSPAR Commission’s concern about the pollution 
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